
Minutes 

West Springfield HS PTSA Meeting 

Monday, April 3, 2017 

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:08pm with the following board members in attendance: 

Chris McFadden, PTSA President 
Bob Brinson, 1st Vice President 
Kelley Pinzon, 2nd Vice President 
Lindy Bunch, Treasurer 
Jill Chastain, ANGP 

Chris Kroeger, Bylaws/Legislation 
Robin Lermo, Safety & Health 
Stacy Cheshire, Walkway Fundraiser 
Becky Brandt, Renovation Liaison 

And members Jillian Fitzgerald, Sarah Huemmer, Aurora Cavie, Lauren Novak, Natalie Presnell, Renee 
Cotton, Kat Rambo, Kayla Estes, Amanda Wan, Unda Pillaboot, Millena Yohannes, Pavia Riddle, Sasha 

Vaughan, David Larson, Andrew Susa, Alex Reba, Blake Kirkman, Hannah Robertson, Isabel Rashima, 

Leslie Lermo, Trisha Tran, Emily Keast, Micah Sumpter and Sara Chang. 
 

Construction Update - Becky Brandt - Biggest news is the sidewalk is now open from Center Rd.  A 
gate will be installed so it can be locked if necessary.  Admin talked this morning about closing the 
lower gate but this may be inconvenient for students who need to walk to Sparta.  If students want 
both gates to be kept open she suggests contacting Mr. Mukai.  Jill Chastain suggested PTSA contact 
the administration on behalf of the students about keeping the old gate near the football field open 
as well as the new gate.  Construction crew is looking forward to Spring Break so they can achieve 
heavy work like installing air conditioning units while students are gone.  Becky passed out a map 
of plans for summer.  The cafeteria and the auxiliary gym will be completed.  They will not do home 
economics due to the shortened summer vacation.  New hallways will be created to make the new 
areas of the school accessible.  Goal is August 15, 2017 or by start of school.  PTSA President Chris 
McFadden had two questions for Becky Brandt: 
 
Q1:  Students playing hockey on the football field - unsafe?  A:  This will be addressed in the future 
and not allowed. 
 
Q2:  Why were there still frozen sidewalks and stairs on the day we had the 2-hour delay?  A:  This 
was dangerous and will they be treated in the future?  Yes, maintenance will take care of this. 
 
Minutes 
There was a motion made by Chris McFadden to accept the February 2017 Minutes.  The motion 
was first approved by Jill Chastain and was seconded by Bob Brinson.  A vote was taken and the 
motion passed. 
 
President- Christopher McFadden - Still working towards elections for PTSA for next school 
year.  Please let Chris know if you are interested.  One board member has already said they would 
serve in their current position one more year.  Information will be in the next KIT.  
 
Treasurer- Lindy Bunch 
PTSA-$170.51 -OUT 
Net gain for ANGP-$715.66 - GAIN 
 
ANGP- Jill Chastain - Need a chair for next year ANGP, no one yet.  235 tickets have been sold. 
 



Walkway Fundraiser-Stacy Cheshire-There was an overwhelming response on the two styles of 
bricks that were chosen.  They are the bricks with the black plate with gold engraving and the silver 
plate with the black engraving.  There will be felt on the bottom of the bricks.  The engraving will 
include the student’s first name, last name and graduation year. 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:19pm 
The next meeting is on 5/8/17 at 7pm at Spartan Hall. 


